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                            SCRUBBIN UP
President Message by Kim McDuffie
 The end of the year is upon us. It is time to reflect on the past year and start thinking ahead to the coming one. I know some if not most people make New Year’s resolutions. With resolutions we start out with great intentions but as time goes by and life gets in the way the resolutions tend to get put on the back burner. Instead of resolutions set goals.  Goals are easily achievable by setting a path and a timeline to achieve them by. This past year the Board set in place a 5 year strategic plan, we have set goals to offer more educational events throughout the state.  We will be working towards expanding our communication through social media and the website.  We have set goals to achieve the State Assembly Leadership Award.  We have set in motion to offer many scholarships to our students and active members. The TXSA board has been working hard to set in place and to work towards achieving these goals and many others to move TXSA forward and to represent and support our members.
         We would like to wish you Happy Holidays and that the coming New Year is blessed.
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             Stefanie Vaughn

Jaime Lopez
  Being a Board of Director BY Cynthia Fuentes LSA, CST/CSFA FAST
The role of the Board of Directors is to foster the growth and development of the state assembly and therefore its membership. Texas has the great responsibility and honor of being one of the largest state assemblies of AST. We have had several members who have served on national committees, on AST Board of Directors as well as AST President.  These members that filled these positions were/are not special people. We are just like you. If you are a CST, you by that very nature are a leader. Who can be in one of the most stressful situations and have total control. You can. You are qualified. At the Annual meeting of TXSA in March, elections are conducted. You ask how one prepares for running for the board? You will fill out a consent to serve and a curriculum vitae. Are there requirements? One must be a member for one year immediately preceding nomination and if elected shall maintain active status. You will serve for two years and cannot serve more than two terms in that office. Can you do this? Of course you can! You are a Surgical Technologist, a born leader. So let’s get involved for a better TXSA.

Texas state assembly funds AST Foundation Scholarship
Did you know that your State Assembly funds CAAHEP accredited Surgical Technology Program students with scholarships through the AST Foundation? The Texas State Assembly funds two (2) $1000.00 memorial scholarships annually, with the AST Foundation determining the recipients.  

Bob Caruthers, CST, PhD, FAST Memorial Scholarship has been awarded for several years. Bob started his career as a CST in 1970 and was the Program Director at Austin Community College in Austin, Texas. He was deeply committed to surgical technology education authoring dozens of publications in the field. He was the Executive Editor of the first edition of the AST textbook Surgical Technology for Surgical Technologists. Bob also served as the deputy director for AST Headquarters and was awarded the FAST designation from AST posthumously.

Don Braziel, CST, FAST Memorial Scholarship was created in 2015 by the Texas State Assembly Board of Directors after the unexpected passing of Don in July 2015. Don began his career as a CST in 1974 in Fort Worth, Texas. Don was the Surgical Technology Program Director at Tarrant County Community College at the time of his passing. He was a past Director and President of the Texas State Assembly. Don was dedicated to the profession, an exemplary example of a true Texas gentleman, and was serving as the AST Board of Directors Secretary at time of his passing. The first award of the Don Braziel Scholarship was made in May 2016 to a Tarrant County Community College student.

The Texas State Assembly Board of Directors has committed to funding these scholarships annually in the future. Applicants can apply to the AST Foundation through the AST website at www.ast.org to be considered as a recipient for these scholarships.
Stella Trimble Scholarship for First-Time AST Conference Attendees. This award was created to honor the commitment of Stella Trimble, CST, FAST an educator and practitioner from the Houston, Texas area. Stella was committed to the profession and education of surgical technologists in Texas. Always attending AST Instructor’s Forums, AST National Conferences, and Texas State Assembly Workshops and Business Meetings. She always encouraged members to attend national conference to participate in their professional organization at the highest level.  The Texas State Assembly Board of Directors established a Scholarship in her memory for AST members who have never attended the AST national conference. The scholarship award will pay for the recipient’s conference 
registration and four (4) nights at the conference hotel. The recipient is responsible for their own travel and meal expenses related to the conference.  

Applications are due to the Texas State Assembly by February 28, 2017. The Trimble Scholarship being awarded at the Annual Business Meeting and Elections in Fort Worth the first weekend of March. The number of Trimble Scholarships awarded annually will be determined by the Texas State Assembly Board of Directors. Applications will be available from December to February on the state assembly website at www.texasstateassembly.org
Upcoming workshops
. 
Lamar State College—Port Arthur Workshop

January 21st

8 CE CREDITS APPROVED BY AST & ASA
Saturday January 21, 2017

7:00 9:00 Registration

7:45 8:00 Welcome – Opening Remarks

8:00 8:50 Dr. Mark Kubala M.D. – “History &amp; Current Trends in Neurosurgery”

8:50 9:40 Dr. Leon Hicks M.D. – “Pediatric Surgery”

9:40 10:00 Break

10:00 10:50 Sara Lewis CST/CSFA – “Bariatric Navigation”

10:50 11:40 Frank T Hare CST “One Square Foot of Real Estate”

11:40 1:10 Lunch &amp; Exhibits (Lunch is provided)

1:10 2:00 Kirk Pruitt LSA- “Medical Relief Missions”

2:00 2:50 Dr. J. Coffy Pieternelle M.D. – “Approaches to Permanent Sterilization”

2:50 3:10 Break

3:10 4:00 Dr. Eric Wooten D.O. – “Trauma Surgery”

4:00 4:50 Brandon Buckner CST “A Bridge to the Past”

4:50 5:20 Closing / Certificates

Register Online at Texasstateassembly.org

“Best Little Workshop in Texas”
March 4-5, 2017 Annual Meeting with elections
Early Call for Candidates—in March 2017 at our Annual Business Meeting and Elections we will hold elections for:

President

Vice-President

Treasurer 

(2) Board of Directors positions
 Delegate Election (4) will be held during the same meeting to elect to represent our state assembly in the AST House of Delegates at National Conference in New Orleans
 At this workshop you will be able to learn about a variety of different specialties as well as meet with members of our board to express your opinions on current issues.  

Register online at www.texasstateassembly.org

